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							       CHANGE IS COMING!!!

					     Yes, changes are coming.   Finally, spring may be upon us.
					   
					     Next month’s Spring Banquet will feature the installation
					     of a new Director.

					     Looking over my shoulder, I think it is remarkable that this
organization survived two years of COVID.  Many such organizations did not.  I hope Penn
Ohio survives its members’ indifference.

	 For at least five years, I have tried unsuccessfully to find a member willing to assume
the office of Salesman.  I think it is safe to assume that will not change.  So, at the next
board meeting, I will introduce a proposal to eliminate that office.

	 Also, I have been unsuccessful in finding a member willing to serve as Penn Ohio
Secretary.  Julie has been gracious enough to soldier on while she and Matt build their life 
around their son, Lucas.  But, she can’t continue indefinitely.  Without a secretary, Penn Ohio 
will have to suspend operations until someone comes forward.  If that doesn’t happen, then I 
think we have our answer.

	 I had hoped to leave my successor a healthy, enthusiastic, mutually supportive 
organization as I first encountered when I joined in 1994.  Right now, I don’t see that
happening.  PLEASE PROVE ME WRONG.

	 I must end on a positive note.  The Penn Ohio Tour in June is progressing nicely.  
Reservations are filling up.  If you are thinking about joining in.....DO IT!  It’s the best
vacation you can have!!!

									         VON
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						      NOTES FROM THE EDITOR

					     I would like to take this time to say a BIG 
					     THANK YOU to all the Correspondents....in
	 recent months I have been getting far more articles and loads of 
	 lovely pictures.   YOU are making this newsletter GREAT!!!		
		

 CORRESPONDENCE DEADLINE
         	            MAY 5............................................................MAY ISSUE
                     JUNE 5...........................................................JUNE ISSUE
		  JULY 5............................................................JULY ISSUE
		  AUGUST 5......................................................AUGUST ISSUE

****************************************************************
****************************************************************

	 2022 Penn Ohio Events

May 15		  Spring Banquet, Santangelo’s Party Center	 Tri County
			    Massillon, OH

June 24-July 1    Land of Lincoln Tour 2.0				    John Menches
			   Ohio/Kentucky/Indiana				    Tour Master
			 

July	 16		  Cortland, OH						      Five Points

August 20-21	 2 Day Meet  Marion OH				    Flying Quail
															             
September										         NEO

Oct. 16		  Fall Banquet, MAPS Air Museum			   Rubber City
                               North Canton, OH
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Penn-Ohio’s “MAGICAL” Spring Banquet
Sunday, May 15, 2022

Hosted by:  Tri County Chapter at
Santangelo’s Party Center

1008 9th St. SW, Massillon, Ohio

REGISTRATION:  9AM TO 1PM / Coffee and donuts for the early arrivals.

For the entertainment of Old and Young alike, there will be a MAGIC SHOW
featuring well-known magician, Tim Angeloni.  His performance will be

between 11 and 12.  Gather your coffee and donuts and relax while he does
his Legendary Illusions.

Lunch will be immediately following the Magic Show.
  This is a Sit-Down Dinner with the following menu:

Baked Pork Chop and Swiss Steak, Rigatoni w/meat sauce, Mashed
Potatoes, Mixed Vegetables, Tossed Salad, Rolls and Butter, Fruit Pie,

Coffee, Iced Tea and Water.

Chinese auction
  NEW....changing 50/50 to a TWO WINNER drawing. 1st winner= 40%  2nd winner= 20%

DIRECTIONS:  TRAVELING SOUTH ON
ST. RT. 21.  TAKE EXIT FOR RT. 241 AND
OBERLIN.  TURN RIGHT ONTO
FINEFROCK RD (241) GO .9 MI TO 8th
ST. SW, TURN RIGHT.  PARTY CENTER
IS 1/4 MILE ON RIGHT.

TRAVELING NORTH ON ST. RT. 21.
TAKE 241/OBERLIN EXIT AND TURN 
RIGHT.  YOU WILL MAKE A LOOP
AROUND TO THE RIGHT FOLLOWING
OBERLIN AND 241 SIGNS TO FINEFROCK
RD.  TURN RIGHT ON FINEFROCK (241S).
APPROX. .9 MILES, TURN RIGHT ONTO 9TH
ST SW.  PARTY CENTER 1/4 MILE ON RIGHT.

RESERVATIONS DUE BY MAY 7.   Make checks payable to Tri County Chapter.
MAIL TO:  Diana Stewart   711 Ray Ave NW  New Philadelphia OH 44663

NAME:______________________________________________________

CHAPTER____________________________________________________

# OF MEALS @ $20.00 EACH_________ = ENCLOSED $__________________
NOTE:   Children 3-12 are half price.....note that you are paying $10/child.





Penn-Ohio 2022 Tour
Friday, June 24th to Friday, July 1st

	 This tour will be a take off of the Penn-Ohio 1979 tour
called “Land of Lincoln Tour”.  This year’s tour is called the

“Land of Lincoln Tour 2.0”

	 We will begin our adventure in Chillicothe, OH where
we will meet at the Hampton Inn and Suites at 100 North
Plaza Blvd. on June 24, 2022.  Arrival should be between
3:00 and 5:00 PM    Every couple will receive a packet
showing tour routes, hotels and needed information.

	 Some of the sites we will see when we travel through
Southern Ohio, Kentucky, Southern Indiana and Western
Ohio will be:

				    The Tecumseh Outdoor Theatre
				    “My Old Kentucky Home” Train Ride
				    Abraham Lincoln Historical Places
				    Visit the City of Santa Claus
				    Red Skelton Museum of American Comedy
				    An underground cave river exploration
				    Plus, MUCH MORE!
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2022 Tour Registration Form

The cost of the tour will be $1500 per couple.
Cost for singles will be $1200.
Children under 12 at a reduced rate to be announced later.

Requested Room Accomodations: King____  2 Queens_____
				    Rollaway______ Handicap Accessible_____
				    First Floor Mandatory _______
				    First Floor Preferred _______
				    Any Floor Level with Elevator is OK ______

A minimum of $300.00 due ASAP because we are taking only 40
reservations.  Balance due by May 24, 2022.

Make checks payable to:  John Menches - Penn-Ohio Tour Master
Mail to:  Gary Martin, 70 East Main Street, Seville, Ohio 44273

Please PRINT Names of Driver & Passenger(s):

______________________________________________
Address:                                                                                                          
Zip Code                    Emergency Contact Phone Number                      

Chapter                                       Number of people going                         

Cell phone:                                   Home phone:                                          

Email                                                                                                                
Tell us if you are celebrating a birthday or anniversary during our
tour:__________________________________________
Refunds, if re	quired, will be determined AFTER the tour has been
completed.
						      (8)



2022 Great Race

	 The 2022 Great Race will roll through Penn-Ohio territory this year with an over-
night stop in Erie, PA on Monday, June 20; a lunch stop in Medina, OH on Tuesday, June 
21; and an overnight stop in Perrysburg, OH on Tues., June 21.

	 The Great Race is a time speed endurance road rally covering 2,300 miles over a nine 
day time period.  The teams traditionally come from all over the world as well as all points 
of the U.S.   Teams, consisting of a driver and a navigator, drive all sorts of vehicles from 
1972 to 1915.   Teams rally without the aid of maps or GPS but rather rely on the use of
printed instructions that they receive the morning of each stage of the race.  Teams start 
the rally portion of each day at a secluded location normally on a county road and leave at 
one minute intervals so it seems like they are each running the rally on their own.

	 Scoring is by how close each team crosses a secret check point to their perfect time.  
Like in golf the low score wins.  The job of the navigator is to keep the team on course and 
to make time adjustments for maneuvers encountered on the course.  For example:  if the 
instructions read drive 45 MPH until you reach the next stop sign, pause for 15 seconds, 
and leave the stop sign at 40 MPH, the navigator needs to consult their charts to see how 
much time is lost slowing down from 45 to a stop as well as taking off to get back up to 40.  
The time lost is subracted from the 15 second pause time so the real pause may only be 4 
seconds.

	 Each car develops their own custom charts for starts, stops and turns.  In a perfect 
world, each team will pass the check points at the exact second that they should and will re-
ceive an ACE for that leg of the race.  A second early or a second late translates to one point 
and a negative and a positive do not offset each other.  

	 Older cars receive a small advantage called a time factor to compensate for the issues 
of driving older equipment.  The responsibility of the driver is to help the navigator keep 
an eye out for turns and signs for speed changes.  The other responsibility of the driver is to 
try to keep a constant speed.  Sometimes, we may need to drive 50 MPH for 40 minutes or 
18 MPH for 10 minutes.  Both can be difficult.

	 We do not know which roads that we will be traveling on.  We usually rally on county 
roads sometimes using the same road multiple times.  Each night there is a large car show, 
sometimes over 10,000 people.   I hope that you have the opportunity to stop by and see 
the spectacular in either Erie, Medina or Perrysburg.

							       Rick Greene
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Map of 2022 Great Race
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Rick Greene’s pictures from Great Race 2021
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*********************************************************************************

PENN OHIO CHAPTER NEWS

*********************************************************************************

						      FIVE POINTS
						      CORRESPONDENT:

							       BRIAN REVAK

					     Well, it seems like winter will not give up!!  We have had
some really nice teaser days and then, right back to snow...ugh!!

	 As I write this, there is still showing snow for the coming weekend!  This coming
weekend, April 9th, will be our meeting and “Spring Flint” at Enzo’s in Warren at 12 pm.
This has been a long time in the making due to the pandemic!

	 For June, Bill and Stephanie Shaw have planned a weekend getaway to 
Sugarcreek.  This will be the 10th and 11th.

	 Planning is well underway for the July meet that we will be hosting on the 16th in
Cortland.

						      TRI COUNTY
						      CORRESPONDENT:

							       DIANA STEWART

				    Tri County met April 9th at the home of Roger and Jan Baker in 
Canton, Ohio.  There were 14 members present.

	 Jan had prepared a delicious brunch which we all enjoyed....complete with Easter
jelly beans!

	 A short meeting was held where we discussed final details/assignments/needs for 
our upcoming Penn Ohio Spring Banquet on May 15th.  Reservations are very slow in
coming but hopefully will pick up soon.
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Tri County continued:

	 Following the meeting the guys took a short tour of Roger’s garage and saw his
cars/trucks.   Then, we reassembled and held an auction with Dwight VanFossen
acting as auctioneer and assisted by Tim Levengood.  All members had brought gently 
used items that they no longer wanted (including a wall clock that was over 50 years 
old!)  Lots of fun and laughter highlighted our activity and the club’s coffers increased by 
$167 dollars.  Not bad considering only 14 people were there!!

	 The members all decided to skip our May Tri County meeting since we will be busy 
getting ready to host the Spring Banquet.  So, our next monthly meeting will be in June.  
A notice will be sent to the membership with the date and location.

					     RUBBER CITY
					     CORRESPONDENT:

						      UNKNOWN

				  
				    On February 13th, we visited the Green Diamond Bar and Grill 
in Barberton.  There were 22 of us present.  A homemade Valentine cookie was given 
to each of us by Linda Norton and it was yummy.  There was a tribute given to David 
“Grumpy” Weisel who we lost on January 19, 2022.  He and his humor will be greatly 
missed!  The rest of the meeting encompassed the up and coming Penn Ohio Tour... The 
Land of Lincoln 2.0.  We learned about how John Menches, Kirk Reed and Gary Mar-
tin took a full week and traveled the route that we will be taking on the tour.  You can 
check out some of the details on the short synopsis below along with a registration form 
(editor’s note:  the synopsis and registration form are earlier in this edition of the Quail 
Call).  There are still a few openings to join this tour but they are starting to fill up so 
don’t miss your opportunity to join us!

	 On March 13th, we all met for a buffet dinner at Menches Brothers Restaurant and 
Pub.  Our upcoming Land of Lincoln 2.0 Tour was the main topic and a short video was 
shown of past tours that were enjoyed by our club.  We at Rubber City will be working 
hard to make this trip a memorable one for all to enjoy!  After you sign up, one of our 
newest members of our club, the Printchure family, will be doing some great promos to 
get us all going!  They will be adding humor and a “get going” enthusiasm to get us excit-
ed about our new adventure!

	 On March 16th, then people from Rubber City traveled down to the Dutch Host 
Inn in Sugarcreek.  Once we registered at the hotel, we were given a coupon book which
						      (13)



RUBBER CITY continued:

entitled us to a free gift from local businesses.  The first day, we stopped at seven places 
and on the second day, we shopped at about 13 more businesses.  We ate a great dinner at 
Mrs. Yoder’s Kitchen and a tasty breakfast at Rebecca’s Bistro.  We had lots of fun, lots of 
laughs and lots of goodies!  The people attending were Tim and Karen Wasson, Jon and 
Pat Peterson, Alex Johnston & Margaret Moodispaw, Linda Norton, Renee Summers and 
Gary and Margaret Martin.

					     FLYING QUAIL
					     CORRESPONDENT:

						      SUSAN SANDROCK

				    The Flying Quail met on February 13th at the home of Rich and 
Linda Kirgis in the cozy workroom of Buckeye Star Alpacas in Bloomfield.  Twelve mem-
bers and one guest attended.  Ghiradelli chocolates (much appreciated by Connie) graced 
the tables as a wonderful Valentine’s Day treat after the delicious pot luck featuring Rich’s 
famous chili and Linda’s cornbread.  Comfort foods on a cold winter day and great to 
meet our FQ friends for the first time in 2022.  Jim Snodgrass presided over the business 
meeting which continues to include details for the August Penn Ohio meeting the club is 
hosting.  Thanks to Rich and Linda for hosting this cozy meeting.
	 March 13th found the Quail at Splinters restaurant in Carey.  We were tucked away 
in the back room which was decorated for St. Patrick’s day as were our hosts, Steve and 
Alice Bower.  “Eventually” (not naming names) seventeen members and two guests 
(Alivia and Evelyn, granddaughters of Paul and Sarah Neal who put up with a room of 
talking adults) enjoyed our lunch off the menu.
	 The business meeting included discussions about our 2-day Penn Ohio August meet 
to be held in Marion and the progress of plans.  Also discussed was the planned Penn 
Ohio tour in June and members who are planning to join the trip, a get well shoutout to 
Bill Pahl and congratulations for the 42nd wedding anniversary of Rick and Diane Greene 
who will again be participating in the Great Race.  The route will take the racers through 
Pennsylvaniea and Ohio this year, so opportunities to see the racers with an overnight in 
Erie, PA June 20th and a lunch stop in Medina on the 21st and an overnight stay in 
Perrysburg on Tuesday the 21st.  Looking forward to checking out the cars	
	 Our club is pleased to hear after our comprehensive treasurers report by Paul Neal 
that our club checks should last until July 2028.  Thanks to Steve and Alice for hosting.
	 It was another nice day to catch up with our FQ friends and look forward to a more
normal 2022 driving season.
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					     NEO
					     CORRESPONDENT:

						      RICHARD MERKOSKY

	 Attached are photos of NEO member Marty Hosta standing next to his recently
purchased Burtz-Block Motor for his Model A car.  Marty presented the motor at our
February meeting as part of our monthly “A-Tips.”  This is the opporunity for our members 
to talk about a topic of their choice or a pre-selected topic about the maintenance, up keep 
or history of the Model A Ford.  Marty is our chapter’s Historian and has been a member 
since 1966.  He said he hopes to have the engine built and installed later this year.
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							       CRANKSTERS
							       CORRESPONDENT:

								        DAWN PAINTER

	 The Cranksters finally got our 2022 season started.  Our January and February 
events were delayed until March due to Covid.  March 6 found us at St. Paul’s church in 
Valley City for our annual Kickoff meeting.  We had a great meeting with information 
about the officers for 2022 that will remain the same as last year and our calendar of 
events was passed out.  
	 March 26, we were back at St. Paul’s for Pizza and Game Night.  As the name 
suggests, we had pizza for dinner with ice cream with all the toppings for dessert.  After 
dinner, we played bingo, Crankster-style.  Everyone brought wrapped white elephant 
prizes.  One never knows what will show up at game night, many of which brought lots of 
laughs.  Joann Wexler was the caller and made sure everyone won something.
	 Our next event is Maintenance Day at Joe and Beverly McGlamery’s.  While some 
work does get done on the “A,” it is mostly a good social time with great food and fun.
	 We’re very happy to get things back to normal and are looking forward to
Crankster and Penn-Ohio functions.
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****************************************************************
CLASSIFIED ADS

****************************************************************
PARTS OR VEHICLES WANTED:
***Remember if you wish to submit a classified ad in this publication, please submit your
ad to the editor and we will run any ad at no charge to Penn-Ohio members.  Please can-
cel any existing ad if your item has been sold.  You can email me at
editor @modelaclub.com ***
****************************************************************
  		
					   

CAR FOR SALE BY DAVE LeROUX

1931 FODOR  Slant window shield, new counter balanced with insert
bearings, automatic overdrive, good tires, stone guard, trunk and
stainless spare tire covers, beauty rings.   $21,500
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1931 Roadster Deluxe body, front fenders (have been sandblasted),  
rear fenders, and hood.   Asking $6,000 for all.  (330) 440-4862 for 
more information. 





FOR SALE

1929 CLOSED CAB PICKUP TRUCK

327 REAR GEARS

HI COMPRESSION HEAD

ALTERNATOR

HEAVY DUTY RADIATOR

FLAT HEAD TED

TOUR PROVEN

asking:   $19.990

Contact:  Matt Barker
330-876-1925
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									         Interested in advertising?
									         If you would like to become a back page
									         advertiser, pleasecontact Diana Stewart
									         at address listed on page 3.  Business
									         card size ad for $50 per year.		
	

					      Get the Best
					      Burger in Ohio!

				             We invented them!

   PENN OHIO SPECIAL DISCOUNT
   BUY ONE - GET ONE!  Buy any hamburger from Menches in
    Green and get a second burger for equal or less value FREE!!

   Not good with any other offer...must present coupon.
    MENCHES IN GREEN ONLY!!!  
    3700 Massillon Rd, Just off I-77 Exit 118 in Shops of Green
    Uniontown OH         www.menchesbros.com

					      	

	 Interested in advertising?
	 If you would like to become a back page
	 advertiser, please contact Diana Stewart
	 at address listed on Page 3.  Business
	 card size ad for $50 per year.


